
St. John’s Catholic Primary School 

Newsletter 6 - 13th October 2023 

Our values: In Christ we are: Joyful in our faith , Aspirational in 

our learning, Confident in being me, Caring in our hearts. 

 

Harvest Festival 

On Thursday 19th October we will be cele-
brating Harvest Festival in school. 

Each year we ask you to support us in provid-
ing local charities with dry food goods, and this 
year is no different. 

Horsham food banks are in need of supplies as 
they try and support families in need. 

Therefore, on Thursday 19th please can we ask 
you to bring in some of the following items. 
These items have been identified by the food 
banks as being in short supply:  

We will then be able to give all the food we 
collect to the food banks. 

We appreciate that times are hard for all at the 
moment but anything you can provide will be 
a great help. 

Thank you for your generosity in advance. 

Taken from the Gospel for Sunday 22nd October 2023 (Matthew 22:15-21): Giving God His Due The Pharisees went away to 

work out between them how to trap Jesus in what he said. And they sent their disciples to him, together with the Herodians, 

to say, ‘Master, we know that you are an honest man and teach the way of God in an honest way, and that you are not afraid 

of anyone, because a man’s rank means nothing to you. Tell us your opinion, then. Is it permissible to pay taxes to Caesar or 

not?’ But Jesus was aware of their malice and replied, ‘You hypocrites! Why do you set this trap for me? Let me see the money 

you pay the tax with.’ They handed him a denarius, and he said, ‘Whose head is this? Whose name?’ ‘Caesar’s,’ they replied. 

He then said to them, ‘Very well, give back to Caesar what belongs to Caesar - and to God what belongs to God.’  

Stars of the week 18/10/23 

Reception - Ariana for always 

wanting to try and do more, and 

challenge herself.  Well done! 

Year 1 - Olivia for always trying 

hard in our carpet sessions and 

always giving it a go. 

Year 2 - Arjun for working inde-

pendently to identify the actions 

and symbols used at Baptism. 

Year 3 - Arina for always working 

hard and for being a kind friend.  

Year 4 - Therese as she is always 

thoughtful, kind and hard work-

ing.  A joy to teach. Superstar! 

Year 5 - Kert for being first into 

class each morning and setting a 

positive example. 

Year 6 - Callen for his fabulous 

team spirit, his resilience, and his 

impeccable manners.  

A special star from a proud Mrs 

Clough to Logan Wright (Y6) for 

the most amazing pen pal letter.  

Attendance  

Year 3 and Year 1!   Well done! 

Tinned fruit Tinned meats 

Custard/ creamed rice Instant noodles 

Rice and Pasta Coffee 

Fruit juice Toilet roll 

Ketchup Brown Sauce 

Mayonnaise Long life milk 



Proud Work - 13th October 2023 

Fantastic proud work this week.  
 

Reception - Mia for her very skilful scissor work creating a zig zag 

Year 1 - Ameerah for thinking of some great ideas in her science lesson 

Year 2 - Megan for her brainstorming work using similes and expanded 
noun phrases 

Year 3 - Flynn for his brilliant work in maths 

Year 4 - Ruby for her 'Life as a Fairytale' collage 

Year 5 - Finn for his Sparta diary entry 

Year 6 - Paige for her fabulous persuasive introduction 

 
 

Dates for the Diary 

Half Term - Monday 23rd to Friday 27th October  

Inset Day - Monday 30th October 

Christmas Fair - Friday 24th November - 5pm to 7pm  

Reception and KS1 Christmas play dates: December 11th 2.00pm, December 12th 

2.00pm and Wednesday 13th December 9.30am 

13th December 2.00pm KS2 will be holding a Christmas story depiction at St John’s Cath-

olic Church  – families welcome. More details to follow closer to the time.  



Online Safety focus 

There is a publication from the National Online 

Safety organisation called 

‘#WakeUpWednesday’ they offer a weekly 

newsletter that is emailed to you will support and 

guidance for the digital world. Opposite I have 

include a poster from them this week as it focus-

es around supporting children to deal with upset-

ting content.  

‘Our guide this week addresses the timely and 

delicate issue of speaking to children about wor-

rying content that they’ve seen online. Young 

people are so connected to the world through 

their devices that, by now, the vast majority of 

them will be aware of recent events in Israel, 

even if they’re not quite old enough to compre-

hend them fully. 

  

Many children will have watched or read poten-

tially distressing online news items covering the 

violence – and will possibly need extra reassur-

ance from trusted adults in these unsettling 

days. Our guide has practical advice on broach-

ing upsetting subjects with young ones, allowing 

them to express their concerns and helping 

them to avoid becoming overwhelmed by their 

fears.  

Parent Workshops 

 

Back in September you may remember reading in our newsletter that we will be running parent work-
shops on   various topics during the school year  

The first of these workshops will take place next Tuesday 17th October at 9am in the school 

hall. 

The theme is Mental Health. 

 

We will look at what we mean by mental health, signs to look for in children and  how to support  

our children. Mrs Clough and Mrs Burke will be leading this workshop. 

We look forward to seeing as many of you who can make it on Tuesday.  



FRIENDS OF ST JOHN’S NEWS 13th October 2023 

Thank you to all who came to the AGM.  

We said goodbye to Sarah our Treasurer who has done an amazing job over the last few 
years.  Michelle was voted to stay on as Chair, and Charlotte has moved to Secretary/ Co-
Chair role.  Thank you to Becky and Tara who have joined as joint Treasurer, and Gabi as 
Assistant Secretary. We will update the website shortly with new pictures so you know 
who we are. 

A big thank you to Hannah Clarke who runs the sale of the end hand uniform. Her event 
last month made an amazing £155. 

Thank you for all the Christmas Card orders. We have raised approximately £175. 

Also thank you to all the helpers at the Discos last week. Everyone enjoyed themselves and 
we made just under £500 profit. We have just recently purchased some KS2 books and 
Glockenspiels for the school. 

Please add a date to your diary - Christmas Fair on Friday 24th November 5-7pm. For this 
to go ahead we do need volunteers.  Please go to the Friends website to sign up.  For this 
event we will be raising money towards the new forest area of the school. 

Friday 13th October - Visit by Jeremy Quinn MP 

The Rt Hon Jeremy Quinn, MP for Horsham, visited the school this morning Mr Quinn en-

joyed our celebration assembly and commented on what a super way it was to start the 

day. He spoke with Mrs Farr about the challenges faced by schools in the current climate 

but also all the positive sides of education. We spoke about the Ofsted report and how 

proud we all were of it. Mr Quinn then had a tour of the school and spoke to the children 

about his job, previous roles in Parliament and the day he rode in a carriage with the late 

Queen. He answered some tough and insightful questions from the children, some of 

which included asking about the Governments commitment to climate change, the value 

of the pound compared to other countries, whether he liked hot dogs and why he wanted 

to become an Member of Parliament and 

was it a stressful job? Mr Quinn explained 

the roles that he undertook for the Gov-

ernment and also how he serves Horsham 

and really enjoys this part of his job. Mrs 

Farr was very proud of everyone at St 

John’s for showing Mr Quinn what a spe-

cial school we have.  

 

 


